 ST. NINIAN’S HIGH SCHOOL

S2 Pupil Council Minutes
	DATE : 27.9.17
PLACE: ML2

	DEPARTMENT: 

TIME: Period 5


	AGENDA: as below
	ACTION/ PERSON RESPONSIBLE

	PRESENT: 

Staff: 

A Creighton DHT, J McArthur PTPS
Pupils: 
2a1
Paul McHugh and Ellie Speirs



2a2 
Maya Muotune and Charlotte Baxter


 

2a3
Katieanne MacPhee and Aaron Bastable


2a4
Nabiha Mansoor


2a5
Kitty Blair   Anna Gibbons                                             


2a6 
Niall McAndrew and Ellie Shaw



2a7
Anna McIlvaney and Fintan Smith



2a8 
Luke Campbell and Louisa Ward



2a9 
Skye McKissack and Anna Malone


2a10 
James O’Neil and Zoe Halpin



	1. 

	1. Welcome and Prayer: 
Mr Creighton welcomed the pupils and opened the meeting with a prayer.
2. Subjects and Courses: 
(Pupil plan  Priority 3 – Continue to develop the curriculum through a manageable and ambitious plan)
Pupils are enjoying new S2 subjects and have coped better than they had thought. They felt the transition from S1 had gone well and that they were being supported in class.  It was assumed there would be a lot more HW and assessment but this is not true. They feel subjects in S2 provide both preparation for assessment and chance to enjoy finding out more about particular subject areas. Every member of pupil council is delighted that they could choose at end of S1 and felt they had enough information and experience of subjects in S1 to help make the choice. They feel reassured about beginning to learn subjects earlier as they felt that this would improve their grades in National exams but also allow for greater choice at the end of S4. It was also felt that early choice can provide opportunity to change if it has been the wrong choice. Some subjects were already speaking about progress through the subject in S3/4 but they did not think that this was increasing pressure on pupils.
3. Seeking support / raising concerns:
Pupil council felt that pupils were aware of where they could get help if needed – Pastoral /DHT / Class Teachers / Buddies / Parents / Rainbows Group. They also said that they felt pupils knew who to go to if they had a concern, citing Pastoral / DHT as main contacts.
4. Departmental awards :
It was felt that there were lots of awards / badges in S1 than in S2 ( but as we are only in early stages of S2 it was difficult to say).The group were unanimous in that the online exposure through twitter and the website was excellent.  In a discussion on ‘recognising achievement’ the response was mixed regarding how achievement is celebrated. Some really enjoyed being mentioned at assembly but some felt slightly embarrassed.  
5. Faith life of school: 
(Pupil plan  Priority 5 - Prepare young people spiritually, intellectually & emotionally, encouraging involvement in school life and promoting opportunities to exercise leadership and personal responsibility)
Pupils informed us that morning Mass is a great way to begin school day. The rota of Morning Mass was seen as good, as was having Mass available every day during Advent & Lent. Some stated that there would like more opportunity for Readings and also suggested a Period 1 Mass for those who cannot manage to get to school early enough due to school buses etc.  They enjoyed being part of the Life Group and also suggested more pilgrimages and the possibility of discussing readings used in Holy Mass in RE classes.

6. Excellence and Equity 
(Pupil Pan Priority 4 - Raise attainment and achievement, promoting equity for all young people)
Discussion with pupils on Equity. Pupils mention that different pupils are supported by different strategies / resources only as teachers know pupils well. More information on extra curricular clubs has been made available and pupils feel well informed through website, plasma screens and assemblies. They enjoyed the extra curricular fair but wondered if there would be one each year? It was suggested that when there is no audition or trial for some clubs e.g. music / sport then more are encouraged to become involved.
	


